
                                                                                        U.S. Department of Justice 

                                                                                          Office of the Pardon Attorney

                                                                                            Washington, D.C. 20530 

  October 17, 2014 

Mr. Grant F. Smith 
Director of Research 
Institute for Research: Middle Eastern Policy 
P.O. Box 32041 
Washington, DC 20007 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

 We have received your letter of October 5, 2014 and enclosed DVD regarding the 
petition for commutation of sentence of Mr. Jonathan Jay Pollard.  We have made them part of 
his clemency file. 

 As you know, we have received Mr. Pollard’s petition, and it is under consideration by 
this office.  While we cannot predict when a decision will be reached, Mr. Pollard will be 
notified promptly once final action has been taken on his application.

 Thank you for your interest in this matter. 

      Sincerely, 

      Deborah Leff 
      Acting Pardon Attorney 
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>
> Thank you for your assistance in this matter.
>

> Palm Desert, CA



  November 6, 2014 

Dear Ms. : 

 We have received your e-mail of November 6, 2014 supporting the petition for 
commutation (reduction) of sentence of Mr. Jonathan Jay Pollard.  We have made it part of his 
clemency file.  

 We have received Mr. Jonathan Jay Pollard’s petition.  His application is under 
consideration.  While we cannot predict when a decision will be reached, he will be notified 
promptly once final action has been taken on his application.

      Sincerely,  

      Office of the Pardon Attorney 


